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Homeowners' Association News




February 2007

I want to thank those who came to the Annual Dinner.  It was great to see everyone and catch up.  We missed those who were unable to join us. Our winter weather has made it difficult to stay connected.  I think the dinner was a success and Vic got us through the meeting in record time, on track and covering all the necessary issues!  Great job!!!!

Annual HOA Meeting Minutes

Below you will find the annual meeting minutes.

Alexander Estates HOA

Annual Meeting Minutes

February 8, 2007

Pappy’s Corner Pub

Fort Collins, CO

6:30PM

Members Present:

Rocky Caivano



Al and Imogene Clay

Steve and Marie Hornback


Ginger DeReus

John and Sherri Morton


Maria Miller

Tim and Kara Wittstock


Nick and Mary Zenzen

Rich and Robin Winston


Shelly Nuanes

Harvey and Sally Roth


Cheryl and Geoff Smith

Vic and JoAnn Sellers



Steve and Vicki LeRoux

Karen Beth and Doug Roth


John Liddell & Susan Jory

Cheryl VanAckern & Rick Milinazzo

Items Discussed

1. Vic Sellers brought the meeting to order and had all homeowners introduce themselves.
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2. Ginger passed out current site map and Homeowner Names and phone number list.

3. Vic reviewed the 2006 accomplishments:

-We were able to get all homeowners (except one family) to use Bunting Disposals for their garbage pickup which eliminated multiple large garbage trucks on the subdivision roads.  We were also able to get consistent rates for the HOA.

-TruGreen Chemlawn met with Vic to discuss the weed treatment.  The treatments were not working to the degree promised so TruGreen will add a pre-emergence at no cost to the HOA.  They will also maintain the 2005 rates for the weed treatments.

-At the entrance, we now have 2 large reflector posts which provide greater visibility at night for turning into the sub-division.  A new street sign with larger letters was also installed.

-Windsor did fill all the cracks in our roads this fall.  The job was less than satisfactory so Vic will talk to the town and see what can be done in the spring to correct the problem.

-A simple landscape plan was adopted for the entrance sign.  Once the easement is turned over to the HOA, we will complete the work.

-Sally and Harvey Roth were paid for the entrance sign, a carryover item from 2004.

4. Ginger’s term as Sec/treas expired on Dec. 31, 2006.  Vic asked if anyone was interested in taking over the sec/treas role.  Since no one was interested, Ginger agreed to stay in the role for an additional 2 year term.  This motion was seconded and carried.

5. Vic advised the group that Sally, Harvey and Dennis wanted to step down from their role as the Architectural Control Committee.  Vic read the covenants which state “Until Declarant sells or conveys all Lots owned by Declarant, Declarant shall have the right to appoint the members, or their successors, of the ACC.”  Since all lots have not been sold, Vic asked if the current ACC agrees that the Board of Directors can select the new ACC from a list of 5 homeowners who have volunteered to be on the ACC.  The current ACC agreed.  Those who volunteered to be on the ACC are: Rocky Caivano, Rich Winston, Rick Milinazzo, Marie Hornback and Kelly Hazzard.  The Board will meet and select three (3) to be the new ACC.  They will report results to the HOA via newsletter.

6. The 2006 budget was reviewed and accepted.  There was discussion on the estimated expenses for the HOA in 2007.  The Board recommended keeping the annual dues at $150 per homeowner to allow for all estimated expenses and maintain a small cushion in the budget.  The $150 annual dues was accepted.  Dues will be due no later than March 31, 2007.

7. The group discussed the annual picnic.  It was agreed we would have a picnic in 2007 but would wait until Sept/Oct when the weather cooled down.

8. Cheryl VanAckern suggested we develop an Alexander Estates website to maintain all documents for the HOA.  This would give everyone easy access to information at any given time.  Mary Zenzen offered to work with Ginger to get the website up.  Costs will be expensed thru the HOA.

9. Vic brought up the recent snowstorms and the lack of plowing in the cul-de-sacs.  The city will only plow main roads; Alexander and part of Brian.  Jo Sellers was concerned that if there was an emergency in any house in the cul-de-sacs, it would be extremely difficult to get in or out.  Nick Zenzen said he would be the point person to assist with plowing the cul-de-sacs and Harvey Roth agreed he would help.  
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Nick will be getting a blade for the front of his truck in the spring and Harvey already has equipment.  Ginger will provide their contact info in the next newsletter.

No other items were brought up for discussion.  Meeting was adjourned at 9:10PM.

Respectfully submitted:

Ginger DeReus – Sec/Treas

New Architectural Control Committee (ACC)

The Board has selected the following three Homeowners to be the Architectural Control Committee: Rocky Caivano, Rich Winston and Rick Milinazzo.  We want to thank all those who volunteered.  We also want to thank Harvey, Sally and Dennis for their time as the ACC.  Rocky, Rich and Rick will want to get all the past records for the ACC and identify one person to hold all documents.  The Board and the new ACC will meet in the next couple of months to review the documents and establish a process for future reviews.

2007 Dues

As a reminder, your 2007 dues are due by March 31, 2007.  Please make them payable to Alexander Estates HOA.  You can drop them off or mail them to: Ginger DeReus, 36699 Brian Ave.

HOA Website

Ginger met with Mary Zenzen and Rick Milinazzo to discuss setting up the Alexander Estates HOA website.  A domain name has been established and Mary will begin populating the site.  It is our intent to have the website available by the end of March.  Ginger will send out instructions to all Homeowners when we are ready for visitors.  The website will contain the following: newsletters, budgets, process and forms for ACC changes, covenants, ACC guidelines, neighborhood addresses and contact information, Board members and ACC members, postings for upcoming meetings and neighborhood events, etc.  

It will be important to current e-mail information. For those of you who do not have internet access, all materials will be delivered to you in hard copy. I want to thank both Mary and Rick for their time in putting this together.

